
Kearsarge  ARG,  22nd  MEU
return to the Baltic Sea 

U.S. Navy Ensign Glennalyn Ajero, assigned to the San Antonio-
class amphibious transport dock ship USS Arlington (LPD 24),
stands watch in the pilot house as Arlington transits the
Danish Straits to enter the Baltic Sea, Aug. 2. U.S. NAVY /
Mass Communication Specialist 1st Class John Bellino
BALTIC  SEA  —  The  Kearsarge  Amphibious  Ready  Group,  with
embarked  22nd  Marine  Expeditionary  Unit,  returned  to  the
Baltic Sea, Aug. 2, to strengthen interoperability with key
NATO allies and partners, the group’s public affairs said Aug.
3. 

Elements of the ARG-MEU include flagship Wasp-class amphibious
assault  ship  USS  Kearsarge  (LHD  3),  San  Antonio-class
amphibious transport dock ship USS Arlington (LPD 24), and
Whidbey Island-class dock landing ship USS Gunston Hall (LSD
44),  along  with  accompanying  Arleigh  Burke-class  guided-
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missile destroyer USS Arleigh Burke (DDG 51). 

While  in  the  Baltic  Sea,  approximately  4,000  Sailors  and
Marines of the combined ARG-MEU team will train and operate
alongside  allied  and  partner  nations  to  preserve  maritime
security  and  stability  in  the  region.  Operating  alongside
allies and partners in the Baltic Sea again demonstrates the
U.S. commitment to the region and to improving capability and
capacity across like-minded nations. 

“Our  experience  in  the  Baltics  earlier  in  the  year  was
extremely  positive  and  we’re  looking  to  build  upon  the
relationships that we established as well as establish some
new ones,” said Col. Paul Merida, commanding officer of the
22nd MEU. “We are ready to train and operate alongside our
allies and partners and, of course, we are always ready to
respond to crisis if required.” 

This marks a return to the Baltic Sea for elements of the ARG-
MEU team, including Gunston Hall and Kearsarge, as both ships
participated in the Estonian-led exercise Siil 22 in May and
the  annual  joint,  multinational  exercise  Baltic  Operations
(BALTOPS), the premier maritime-focused exercise in the Baltic
region, in June. Arlington will be operating in the Baltic for
the first time, re-aggregated with the Kearsarge ARG-MEU team
following  operations  in  the  Mediterranean  Sea  since  April
2022. 

Prior to returning to the Baltic Sea, the ships of the ARG
concluded their mid-deployment voyage repair and maintenance
periods in Brest, France; Rijeka, Croatia; and Copenhagen and
Kalundborg, Denmark. Maintenance availability periods, termed
MDVRs,  allow  U.S.  Navy  ships  to  accomplish  necessary  and
preventative repairs to continue their missions in the region
while  simultaneously  strengthening  relationships  with  host
nations. 

“Following  a  successful  mid-deployment  voyage  repair,  the



Kearsarge ARG and 22nd MEU remains committed to our allies and
partners,” said Capt. Aaron Kelley, commander of the Kearsarge
ARG  and  Amphibious  Squadron  6.  “As  our  ships  frequently
operate in the region, the ARG-MEU team remains ready and
returns  to  strengthen  relationships  with  new  and  familiar
Baltic allies and partners while ensuring maritime security
throughout the region.”


